

TOWN OF LEDYARD

CONNECTICUT

TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 council@ledyardct.org

April 27, 2023

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on April 26, 2023 the Town Council took the following actions:

- Adopted a proposed Fiscal Year 2023/2024 Budget in the amount of \$64,540,940 comprised of:
 - General Government: \$28,632,572
 - Board of Education: \$35,908,368
- Appointed Mr. Gary St. Vil (D) 2 Thompson Street, Ledyard, as a Regular Member of the Planning & Zoning Commission to complete a three (3) year term ending October 31, 2023 to fill a vacancy left by Mr. Awrach.
- Approved a revised "Town of Ledyard Employee Personnel Handbook" as presented in the draft dated March 23, 2023.
- Adopted proposed Amendments to Ordinance #100-016 (rev 1) "An Ordinance Combining Parks And Recreation Commission and Senior Citizens Commission for the Town of Ledyard" as contained in the draft dated February 8, 2023,
- Accepted and appropriated \$20,000 to Account #20250101-50000-G0015 (Library Grant Expense) received from *The American Library Association Libraries Transforming Communities: Accessible Small and Rural Communities Grant* to be used to purchase books, programming, and building improvements designed to serve individuals with disabilities.

Please feel free to contact Chairman Dombrowski should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Roxanne M. Maher Administrative Assistant to the Ledyard Town Council

Roxane he maker

Director of Finance Treasurer Administrator of Human Resources Director of Parks & Recreation & Senior Citizens Library Director